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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Chair Delogu and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:

Ethan Boxer-Macomber, Planner

Date:

September 23, 2004

Re:

September 28, 2004 Workshop

Wilansky Residence / Synagogue

Site Plan and Conditional Use Permit Application

A September 28, 2004 workshop has been scheduled for the Planning Board to review the subject application. This workshop will provide a first opportunity for public review of the project. 

I. Project Summary

Applicant:


Moshe and Chana Wilansky

101 Craigie Street

Portland, ME 04102

Application Types:

Conditional Use Permit





Site Plan Review

Site Location:
Pomeroy Street in the Vicinity of Bancroft Street

CBL#:
193 E 19

Zoning:


R3

Lot Area:


2.02-Acres
Development Proposal:
Single Family Home with Attached Synagogue  

A September 28, 2004 workshop has been scheduled for the Planning Board to review the subject application. 

II. Project Description

The applicant proposes a single-family residence with an attached synagogue on a 2.02-acre parcel in the vicinity of Pomeroy and Bancroft Streets. The application is subject to Planning board review under section 14-88 (c ) as a Conditional Use in the R3 zone. 

Access to the site is provided via Pomeroy Street, an undeveloped, paper street. Whereas the applicant’s property has frontage on the entire length of Pomeroy Street, the entire street must be constructed to city standards. 
III. Public Outreach And Response

Upon receipt of the subject application staff mailed notice all property owners within 500 feet of the subject site. One week prior to the September 28, 2004 workshop, these same property owners were again noticed. Several neighbors have contacted staff with questions and to view plans, however, no formal comments had been submitted as of the date of this memo.
IV. Conditional Use Permit

As a place of worship, the proposed synagogue use requires a Conditional Use permit. While the Zoning Board of Appeals is charged with review of all other Conditional Uses in the R3 zone, the Planning Board must review ‘institutional’ uses. The applicant’s Conditional Use permit narrative is attached (Attachment C).
V. Site Plan

 The applicant’s proposed site plan is attached (Attachment M). The site plan is currently under review by staff and the City’s consulting civil engineer. The applicant has been asked to provide additional information such as stormwater calculations, a drainage plan, a wetland inventory, documentation of DEP review, and geotechnical reporting. 

VI. Zoning

The zoning administrator has reviewed the application materials submitted to date and has raised a serious concern with proposed parking plan as outlined in a September 1, 2004 Email from Marge Schmuckel (Attachment H). 
VII. Attachments

A. Site Plan Application

B. Conditional Use Permit Application

C. Applicant’s Project Narrative

D. July 6, 2004 Request for Declined Jurisdiction

E. May 13, 2004 Letter of Financial Capacity

F. August 2, 2004 Boxer-Macomber Letter

G. Typical Exterior Lighting Fixture

H. September 1, 2004 Schmuckal Email 

I. September 7, 2004 Wetlands Delineation Map Submission

J. August 27, 2004 Wetland Letter Submission

K. September 16, 2004 Boxer-Macomber Email

L. Floor Plans

M. Site Plan and Typicals
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